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Subj: MEETING MINUTES FOR BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE UNC NROTC
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION MEETING OF March 9th, 2024.

In accordance with Article III, Section 5 of the Association
Bylaws and pursuant to a resolution of the Board of Directors
in a regular meeting on November 11, 2023 the Board of
Directors met virtually on March 9, 2024,assembling at 0900
EDT.

The meeting was called to order at 0900 EST and the
following directors were in attendance:

By telephone/video conference
● Marianne S. Waldrop(87), President
● James R. Fullwood, Jr.(92), Secretary
● Donald R. Cuddington(86), Treasurer
● Michael P. Argo(81)
● Andy Flores(95)
● Jeff Kennedy(87)
● Frank Linkous(87)
● Douglas W. Montgomery(86)
● James M. Provo(80)
● Robert Allen Rivers(73)
● Kirsten Shuford (91)
● Daniel W. Wright, Jr.(86)
● Duncan Young (95)

Absent/Excused

● William F. Foster, Jr.(80)

13 of 14 duly elected directors being present, pursuant to
Article III, Section 8 of the Bylaws, a quorum was established
for the transaction of business.



● President’s Report–Marianne Waldrop



● UNC NROTC UNIT CO- Captain Brian Tanaka



In addition to the information on the slides, CAPT Tanaka
discussed recent visits by Navy Education and Training Command and
UNC leaders to discuss requirements to raise the instructional
resources available in the Armory.

In response to CAPT Tanaka’s brief on instructional technology
support, Jim Fullwood offered to coordinate support through the
Dawson program if required.



● Midshipman Bn CO Report–SSgt Ortega

● Recruiting Support Report: Jeff Kennedy

The board discussed how best to support the unit’s recruiting
and the budget required for that support. Jeff Kennedy stated
that he would hold additional committee meetings to better
define the budget and submit a proposal to the board.
Additionally, the Recruiting Support Committee will develop an
approach to allow funding of recruiting materials by outside



sources, such as the Alumni Association writ large.

● Secretary Report–Jim Fullwood

● Treasurer’s Report–Donald Cuddington









● Budget and Finance Oversight Report–Jim Provo

The board discussed the advantages and disadvantages of
re-categorizing a 2023 donation for the NAPC 80th to the General
Fund given that the NAPC effort is still ongoing. A donation of
$1000 was received with the following comment: "For any extra
costs associated with the Armory celebration. Any left over can
be used for expenses at Treasurer's discretion. Go Heels!." The
$1000 was not needed for the 80th and was proposed in the 2024
budget to fund the Recruiting Committee budget. Rob Rivers
pointed out that the next phase of NAPC was to keep the unit in
the Armory. Donald Cuddington observed that NAPC still has
funds available.

The board also considered the budget assessment provided by the
Oversight Committee.

After discussion, the proposed budget was moved to a vote,
properly seconded, and subsequently approved unanimously by the
board.



● NAPC Report–Rob Rivers and Sandy Henkel

The committee will begin coordination for the plaque and provide
updates on design and cost as appropriate.

● Governance and By-Laws Report–Andy Flores

The proposed changes to the association bylaws was moved to a
vote, appropriately seconded, and approved unanimously by the
board.
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● Events Report–Dan Wright

After discussing two possible dates for the next alumni reunion,
12 Oct 24 and 16 Nov 24, Dan Wright recommended 16 Nov 24 as the
preferred date.

The board also discussed aligning the ceremony to unveil the
historical register plaque for the Naval Armory on the Friday
prior, 15 Nov 24. Mike Argo will coordinate with the football
program for opportunities to align activities with the reunion
and to support recruiting efforts.

16 Nov 24 for the next alumni reunion was moved to vote,
appropriately seconded, and unanimously approved by the board.



● Members Communications Report–Doug Montgomery

● Awards Report–Frank Linkous



● Scholarship Report–Donald Cuddington

● Dawson Program Report–Jim Fullwood

● Old Business–No Old Business



● New Business

The President stated that she is still looking for input on
possibly reducing the number of committees or prioritizing the
board’s work. She also discussed the email she received from
Bob Eaves regarding the UNC Veterans Memorial.

● Next Meeting: The next board meeting is scheduled for
0900-1100, Saturday, 8 June 2024.

● There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned
at 1158EST.

Submitted by:

James R . Fullwood Jr.
James R. Fullwood Jr.
Secretary


